
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Minutes 

Monday January 22nd, 2018 
5:00 PM Blum Union 220 

 
I. Call to Order - 5:00 PM 

II. Adoption of the Agenda - Adopted 

III. Approval of the Minutes - Approved 

IV. Reports 

A. Joseph Kellogg, Student Governor – No Report 

B. Tucker McCoy, Director of Finance – FOC times are now Thursdays at Noon. 

Appropriations are due on Friday January 26th at 4:00. How we are applying for 

FOC is different and are now in digital form on the website. It makes it easier to 

understand, saves trees and time as well. Lastly, I have passed around the budget 

for each of. We will be presenting our budget once a month to senate.  



 

 

a. Savannah – Went to Presidents Academy Conference for her Greek Life 

Chapter. I had learned about strengths and how to strengthen weaknesses 

for my chapter. We also heard from March of Dimes while there. I believe 

that knowing my own strengths was a very valuable skill we learned at the 

conference, and how I use those strengths on campus and in society, as 

well as the community. I plan on using these strengths in my leadership 

roles. 

b. Research team – Received funding to go present their research on 

Raccoons and their parasites. We got to attend several presentations 

about what we could do to better our experiences and integration into 

future research projects. We had 2 other team members that were 

involved.  

C. Britane Hubbard, Director of Student Involvement – Hello, events will be meeting 

on Wednesday from 3:00 to 4:00. One of the things I want to hit on is the campus 

app, which will be going over on PLC on Wednesday February 7th. Heart your 

Union is on Valentine’s Day this year. Also SGA apps are opening on February 

5th! 

D. Landon Houghton, Director of Public Relations – We got a lot of good 



 

brainstorming. The annual T-shirt Contest is January 29th through February 2nd. 

Please tell your friends to submit their ideas! We got some good feedback about 

tabling downstairs again, and working on signup sheets for next week. I would 

really like to do another video to hype up SGA Recruitment over the summer. That 

way we can hype up SGA! Transition Mentor sessions are going on right now, 

and is a great opportunity for student leaders like yourselves and to recruit for 

SGA as well.  

E. Paul Granberry III, Assistant Director of External Relations – Great Northwest 

Days is in 2 weeks. On Friday our Government had its first shut down, but was 

restarted today.  

F. Allen Irving III, Chief Justice – No Report 

G. Reece Christensen, Executive Vice President SGA – Still working on bylaw and 

constitution changes, and are holding off on those to work further on them in 

Bylaws Committee. We have positions open in the Senate for those who are 

interested in becoming a Senator, as well as associate Senators.  

V. President’s Report – Good Evening. We have a lot of really great plans for each 

branch of SGA. We are working on Bike Share, Power Towers, and other projects 

with Capital Projects. I am working on a meeting for SSA, and appointing a Farmer’s 

Market Chair in the next few weeks. I am also working on Commuter Week, and sign-

ups for that will be going around in the next few weeks.  

VI. Committee Reports  

A. GriffsGiveBack – Courtney Kipping – We are trying to fill the schedule for 

Camus Cupboard. Please see me if you would love to do this! I am also making a 

new form, which will make tracking a lot easier, which is in the works.  

B. Capital Project Committee – Nick Hanlan – Sadly I am not feeling very well, and 

do not want to pass around whatever I have. Please run Capital Projects as 

normal under the influence of Breanna, and keep working on your Projects 

C. Campus Safety Committee – Kaylee Sharp – We are looking into Safe Ride to 

work on cutting down on drunk driving, and making sure students are getting 

home safely during certain periods of the night, we are also working on pairing 

with the City on Safe Ride, and looking into Student Safety on campus and their 

feedback for the semester is one of our major goals this semester.  



 

i. Senator Gordon – There are areas that have not been cleaned off correctly 

at the start of the semester, and students have been getting ticketed for 

these things, especially for getting stuck.  

VII. Unfinished Business 

VIII. New Business 

A. SB FY18-47 Approval of Phi Beta Lamda for RSO – Considered for 2nd reading 

on January 29th, 2018 

B. SB FY18-48 Removal of Senator Branson from Senate – Considered for 2nd 

reading on January 29th, 2018 

IX. Open Discussion  

A. Senator Fataki – I am in the parking committee and I often see the appeals of 

students who have received tickets and need appeals. We are looking to see if 

there are 2 lines in the Blum Parking Lot for meters to help with express parking. 

This will free up spots in Blum for quick run in and run out.  

i. Senator Gordon – Students like free parking, and there is a fee for the 

appeal 

ii. Vice President of Student Affairs – The appeal fee is only applied if it a 

irrelevant appeal 

iii. Senator Saladen – With the meters idea, it would be a great idea to pay for 

a parking pass where everyone can park anywhere. 

iv. Senator Fataki – This is a place for students to park in the emergency. 

v. Senator Sharp – Did they tell you it would make extra money or is 15 

minute parking off the table? 

vi. Senator Fataki – it is not off the table completely 

vii. Senator Gordon – Are we thinking of the students, or about revenue 

generation? Is there a way to take that back to them? 

viii. Senator Fataki – I will take that back to them. 

ix. Gallery – I would spend the money to get a Potter Hall parking pass if 

need be instead of having to walk back and forth to a farther lot, or even 

have a meter. You would get the extra money as well instead of the meter.  

X. Announcements 

A. Power is having a meeting on January 22nd at 6:30 in Blum 222. I would love to 



 

see you all there.  

B. Barbara Strong Leadership Challenge is a free course and is one Credit Hour, 

and meets 5 times. We are traveling this time to talk to Brad Strong. If you are 

interested, look on the MWSU Website for the application to apply.  

C. International Students are having a Meet the World event January 24th from 3 to 4 

pm. 

D. Panhellenic is having a meeting tomorrow for Greek Life 

E. OxFam is looking for applicants/volunteers to hold office related events about 

hunger, etc. If you are interested please see me! 

F. MWSU Dance Company will be doing a half time dance February 1st and 14th! 

G. Friday in Blum Lobby from 12 to 1 is India Celebration! 

XI. Adjourn – 5:44 PM 

 

Senators in Attendance: 

 

 

 

 

BEASLEY, ASYA Present 
BRIMBLE, MATTHEW Present 

DUNN, RONDALE Present 
FATAKI, ENGOMA Present 

GILBERT, DOMINIQUE Late 
GORDON, ANDREA Present 
GREENER, GRACY Present 

HANLAN, NICK Excused 
HIGHSMITH, RAYVN Absent 

KELLOGG, ANAKA Present 
KELLY, MYIA Present 

(WIN) NGUYEN, ANH Present 
PETERS, SEAN Present 

SALADEN, MALLORY Present 
SHARP, KAYLEE Present 

SMITH, NATHAN Excused 
SPEASE, SHANE Present 
WALKUP, EMILY Present 


